
4-10-24 Minutes of the Halifax Beautification Committee 

Members in attendance:  Shirley Graf (SG) - Chairperson, Jeremy Gillespie (JG) - member,  Wendy Grieco (WG) – 

member, Amy Troup (AT) - member, Tina Palmer (TP)– Secretary     

 

Meeting convened at 5:04 pm 

Minutes from 3/13/24 accepted unanimously. 

 

OLAUG Talk 

• 12 people in attendance and was well received by all 

• It was taped by the cable staff and we are hoping to see it up on the town website soon. 

 

Clean-up Weeks: April 13 – April 27 

• Committee approved reimbursement to SG for safety yellow T-shirts purchased to help keep litterbusters more 

visible. 

• SG, TP, WG, and AT will be at Town Hall on Saturday April 13 from 9 – noon to hand out trash bags and T-Shirts. 

 

EarthFest May 18 

• No pony rides as the person volunteering double booked and can no longer commit 

• Clothes swap – table to be manned by WG and TP 

• Food Drive to be manned by Helping Hands Food Pantry 

• Games:  SG will borrow some giant games from Kingston Library 

 

Margaret Fitzgerald Garden 

• We need to contact Building Maintenance person to find out about getting irrigation system installed in the 

garden. 

• Committee authorized TP to contact Wyman’s Nursery and purchase 4 hydrangeas or up to $200 worth of them. 

• Hoping to transplant some azaleas from the MF garden and replace them with hydrangeas on Saturday, April 13. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:10 pm 

 

Minutes accepted unanimously – 4-22-24 


